Comprehensive Plan Advisory Committee Meeting Minutes

January 19, 2017

In attendance were: Helen Hyatt; Joe Fioccola, Laura Hudson, Sasha Mitchell, Pam Winkler, Jon Creighton, Keith McDade, Laura Collins, Blake Esselstyn, Linda Giltz 

Staff: Stacy Merten, Alan Glines

SOM: Roger Weber

Alan started the meeting and everyone introduced themselves.

Stacy reviewed the agenda and turned the meeting over to Roger Weber with SOM.
Roger Reviewed where we are in the process (Powerpoint).
He explained that the team wanted the Advisory Committee to see the draft of Part 2 of the Plan (Themes) as soon as possible in order to guide and refine the document going forward and get feedback.

Roger explained the big issues based on input from the public
· Mobility/Transit Ready

· Renewable energy

· Green infrastructure

· History Art and Culture needs expansion

· Neighborhood Character

· Climate change resiliency

· Healthy Community - includes fiscal health

· Equity - Neighborhood Planning Process

· Regionalism - Transportation

· Regional environmental system

· Coordination with regional government bodies

There was a discussion about Neighborhood Character Areas.
SOM solicited input on what is an appropriate way of incorporating neighborhood concerns from the Plans on A Page into the plan and how we could take the Citywide strategies down to a neighborhood level.
Committee did not like the name “Character Areas” and suggested a different name be used.
Roger briefly reviewed some of the physical development and land use strategies.
Initial reaction from the Advisory Team
· The format should reduce blank pages

· Metrics need beefing up and need the ability to be measured
· Some things need more detail 
· Level of service is a specific concern and not covered in plan

· There is a need to acknowledging and manage contradictions – how will this be done
· Public sentiments have been captured
· The word “recreation” is missing

· Addressed issues for downtown well
· Need to make sure we are protecting air and daylight downtown 
· Preservation of neighborhood character and aesthetics seems over represented 
· We need to be careful that we do not discourage good design and innovation

· Design guidelines are mentioned a lot 

· We need to make sure the right things are prioritized and that they are realistic
· Equity section could be more beefed up
· We need flexibility incorporating the (NEMAC) Climate Resilience work so that it can be adapted over time.

· We need a matrix or graphic that show other plans and how they relate so that work is not duplicated

· We need a summary to be grasped by a lay audience in one page 
· Sustainability - livability and affordability - seems to be status quo

· We need to look at where can we affect positive change
· Physical planning ideas need to be taken down to the specific level
The Committee discussed the use of Flash Polling and thought that it was a good technique, but they would like to review the questions before it is used again. Stacy will send out flash polling scores to advisory committee and will have the committee review questions before using this technique again.
